

ARENA BOARD: March 28, 2018

Present: Maureen McDonald, Doug Vawdry, Katie Smith, Chance, Wayland, Buzz Goodrich, Ken Day.

Katie read the minutes from the previous minutes, they were approved with amendments.

Doug introduced the new members of the board: Ken Day: 65 year resident of Draper, email: tomilee1313@yahoo.com. Buzz Goodrich: 25 year resident of Draper, email: joanwgoodrich@aol.com

Mountain States has starting installing the fence and it should be complete in time for the Moto event.

We read through the contract being given to Bryan for the Moto event. Bryan will keep 33% of the donations he receives and give the other 67% to us. It was motioned to accept the contract, all agreed. Chance will now move forward with getting it signed by all parties.

Bryan will be more bales of straw.

Doug talked to IKEA & RC Willey; they said they would not sponsor this year as it is too late in the year for them. Doug reported that we have the following sponsors committed so far: \$800 South Valley Floors, \$500 Les Schwab Tires, \$500 Richin's Auto, and \$500 Guadalhonky's. Maureen will go to Coca-Cola in person to ask for a trailer. Coke may put banners up to advertise the event on their delivery trucks.

Because South Valley Floors is donating \$800 they will have a banner inside the arena on one obstacle.

Doug has scheduled for the concession building to be inspected.

The mass gathering permit is in the works.

We still need to vote as a committee what we want to have for the concessions as far as food, a tent, and or a trailer.

Ken suggested contacting Hillside Tire for a sponsor; he said he will call them. Doug said they could have a booth selling tires for a \$1,200 donation. Ken will also contact Bert Brothers.

\$500 sponsorship = fence banner

\$800 sponsorship = obstacle banner.

Doug will ask how Bryan feels about getting South Valley Motor Sports & Moto United for sponsors.

David Wilkes will work on getting the forms for the Tax Commission. Using the City's Tax exempt number for purchases.

We need to make sure we get money for the start up. Last year we \$5,000 and that was enough just need to get it in better increments like more \$5's & \$1's so that the ticket booth and concessions has enough change to give out.

Wayland will ask if we can use grills & washing stations from David Wilkes.

Doug will ask IFA for us to rent straw bales.

Wayland is working with others to get the course built. He already has a good idea of the design.

On the Friday of the event they will hold the practices and then all day Saturday again until the actual performance Saturday night.

We need someone at the gate, everyone will pay admission & get a wristband or stamp on Saturday morning, and we will not charge admission on Friday night.

As a board we will not host any other events for 2018.

Doug and Wayland will work on getting the bleachers at the end of the arena numbered so that they can put them online for sales.

Maureen is working on the Bull Fighting event to maybe happen in 2019.

Our next meeting will be on April 11, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. We will meet every 2 weeks until after the event.